
10th January 2022
We are committed to safeguarding children. 

Designated Child Protection Officer: Amelia Harding 
Deputy Child Protection Officers:  Kate Davenport, Lauren Stone 

Named Governor for Child Protection: Angie Baldwin



Happy New Year! 

We are pleased to report that parking around the school is much 
improved.  Thank you to everyone for their contribution to making our 
community safer.  

Mrs Harding will be meeting with Kevin Foster MP and the leader of 
the local council Steve Darling to discuss permanent traffic calming 
measures in the future.

 



We are incredibly sad to hear about the death of Emica Jackson Miller 
who died recently after being hit by a car in Queensway in November.

The family have set up a JustGiving page to raise money for Bristol 
Children’s Hospital to recognise their amazing work in improving the lives 
of sick children.   

Donating through JustGiving is simple, fast and totally secure.  Please 
click here: 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/SPG-Remembrancefund-GaryWoods-Granddaughter?utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=SPG-Remembrancefund-GaryWoods-Granddaughter&utm_campaign=pfp-email&utm_term=ec5cf5dae9554ad2819feade803b976a.


Primary School admissions-final reminder
The portal to apply for a primary school place for September 2022 closes on the 15th 
January. Applications received after this date will be classed as late and will not be dealt 
with until after the allocation date of 19th April 2022. Some schools will then be full.
Please apply online before the 15th January using the Citizen’s Portal. If you do this the 
local authority will notify you of the outcome of your application by email on 19 April 
2022. This is the most preferable way to make an application.

For further information visit:

https://www.torbay.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/admissions/primary-place-2022



Spring Term - After School Clubs Yr R-6

Monday - Gymnastics Yr 2/3/4
Tuesday- Netball 3/4/5/6
Wednesday -Lacrosse 3/4/5/6
Thursday - Football Yr 3/4/5/6
Friday - Multisports R/1/2

Please book online via your Pay 360 account.



 Positive Coronavirus Test result 

If your child receives  a positive coronavirus test 
result it is crucial that you let us know immediately 
by emailing admin@olota.uk or phoning 01803 
613095.  
Please ensure the NHS notification is also emailed 
to the school.

mailto:admin@olota.uk


Wearing of face coverings
Thank you everyone for wearing face masks on the school 
premises - this is very much appreciated!
 
All visitors/parents/carers entering the premises must continue 
to wear face coverings at present.
  
We would also recommend that you wear a face covering whilst 
waiting on the pavement outside the school when dropping off 
and picking up your child(ren).
 



House Points - Weekly

Bevan House
205

Stephenson House
245

Pankhurst House
273

Thompson House
132



      Endeavour Awards
Class 1 Annabelle     
Class 2 Melissa 
Class 3 Charlotte     

Class 4 Arthur   
Class 5 Gracjan
Class 6 Lily   



Achievement Awards
Class 1 Isabelle   
Class 2 Ayla-Rose
Class 3 Thomas  

Class 4 Ashton  
Class 5 George 
Class 6 Harrison      



Respect Awards
Class 1 Caroline
Class 2 Oscar  
Class 3 Caden     

Class 4 Zenna  
Class 5 Reuban
Class 6 Poppy   



Attendance Reminders

If your child is sick please ring on the first day of absence by 9.15 a.m. and every other day 
thereafter.   If you don’t do this we will ring you as we are required to check on the welfare of our 
pupils.   You MUST tell us if your child has CoronaVirus symptoms.  

Evidence of all medical appointments must be provided. 

Please remember to sign your child in at the office if they are brought to school after 8.50 a.m.   



Local information on Coronavirus 
Torbay Council have  guidance and information on their website 
including, how to obtain free testing kits, test and trace support 
payments and how to help stop the spread of COVID-19 in Torbay.

https://www.torbay.gov.uk/health-and-wellbeing/public-health/coron
avirus/



School Meals
Payment and ordering of meals is via the Pay 360 system . The cost of a meal 
is £2.30.  One account links to all your children attending the school. Parents 
should order their child’s lunches and make payment in advance (by Saturday 
for the forthcoming week).

The kitchen manager cooks to order and so late requests for meals cannot 
always be the child’s first choice of meal. If you know your child will be late to 
school and you have forgotten to pre-order a lunch please contact the school 
by 9.15a.m. or provide a packed lunch.



Upcoming Events
January 13th - Flu vaccinations

14th - SATs presentation for Y6 parents
27th - Reception Stay and Play -to be confirmed

         



Dear Jesus

You are the Son of the Living God.

Help me to know more deeply
That you are truly God
And that I am precious to you.

Amen.



We are committed to safeguarding children. 
Designated Child Protection Officer: Amelia Harding 

Deputy Child Protection Officers:  Kate Davenport, Lauren Stone 
Named Governor for Child Protection: Angie Baldwin

Contact us: 

Our Lady of the Angels, Queensway, Torquay TQ2 6DB

Tel: 01803 613095 

Email: admin@olota.uk 

Website: ourladyoftheangels.eschools.co.uk


